
TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

Andrew Jackson State Office Bldg. 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 

Nashville, TN 37243-0001 

June 6, 2025 Docket 25-00022 

Joseph B. Harvey, Esq. 
William C. Bovender, Esq. 
Hunter, Smith & Davis, LLP 
P.O. Box 3740 
Kingsport, TN 37664 
jharvey@hsdlaw.com 

sent via email 

Re:  Petition of Kingsport Power Company D/B/A AEP Appalachian Power for January 2024 
through December 2024 Annual Recovery Under the Targeted Reliability Plan and 
Major Storm Rider ("TRP&MS"), Alternative Rate Mechanisms Approved in Docket 
No. 17-00032 

Dear Mr. Harvey: 

To aid the Commission in its ongoing assessment of this matter, please respond to the following 
request for information: 

1.) Refer to Excel file “KgPCo Exhibit No. 1 (MLD),” cell E28.  Provide the underlying 
project cost details for December 2024 to support the Cumulative Capital Addition of 
$19,093,392 in the same Excel format that was provided for the previous months. 

2.) Refer to Excel file “KgPCo Exhibit No. 1 (MLD)”, cells I18-I27.  In addition, refer to Excel 
file “WP - YTD KgPCo ADIT Calculation”, cells L64-L73. 

a. Explain why the ADIT amounts from February 2024 to November 2024 do not
match within the two files.

b. If the monthly amounts are supposed to differ, provide an explanation of why
and a calculation to support the amounts used in Excel file “KgPCo Exhibit No.
1 (MLD)”, cells I18-I27.

c. If the monthly amounts are intended to match, specify which file is correct and
provide a replacement file for the one with incorrect monthly amounts.

3.) Refer to Excel file “KgPCo Exhibit No. 1 (MLD)”, cells O17, O19, O27, and O28.  Provide 
a detailed explanation and appropriate documentation to support the hardcoded adjustment 
entries within these cells. 

4.) In its Petition, the Company states that its proposal, if approved, would result in an average 
monthly increase of $1.55 to residential customers.  However, in witness testimonies, an 
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increase of $2.99 is cited, which is also supported by the Company’s workpapers.  Please 
clarify this discrepancy. 

 
A response is requested no later than Friday, June 13th.  In accordance with the Commission’s 
rules, please submit your response electronically to the Docket Manager at 
tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with the original and four copies also mailed to the Docket Manager.  
Should you have questions or need clarification of this request, please contact Craig Cox at 
craig.cox@tn.gov or (615) 770-0488. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
David Foster, Director 
Utilities Division  
 
cc:  Docket File 

William C. Bovender, bovender@hsdlaw.com 
Vance L. Broemel, vance.broemel@ag.tn.gov 

 Shilina B. Brown, shilina.brown@ag.tn.gov 
Karen H. Stachowski, karen.stachowski@ag.tn.gov  

 William K. Castle, wkcastle@aep.com 
 Elisabeth M. Bruce, embruce@aep.com 
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